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13th January 2021 
Deputy Thomas Gould 
Dail Eireann, 
Dublin 2.  
 
PQ Number 40756/20 
To ask the Minister for Health his plans to provide mental health support to children suffering as a result of 
the Covid-19 pandemic given the waiting lists for CAMHS.  
 
Dear Deputy Gould,  
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  I have examined the 
matter and the following outlines the position.   
 
The "HSE Psychosocial Response to Covid-19" governance group has written a report (publication pending) 
which provides a detailed overview of the effects of the pandemic on society including children and 
adolescents.  This work was based on consultation with mental health specialists, Tusla staff and other relevant 
stakeholders.  As part of this work a national and community mapping exercise was conducted on all 
psychosocial activities taking place both within the HSE and across partner organisations, to identify areas for 
further improvement for the general population but also specifically for children.  There are plans to appoint a 
HSE psychosocial response board which will develop specific implementation plans to build on existing activities 
and services to support, introduce, expand, and partner where needed.  
 
In addition to the above, in 2021, HSE Mental Health plans to progress the development of three CAMHS 
telehealth hubs to increase the provision of accessible care across multiple community healthcare areas, 
reducing waiting lists and managing projected new referrals as part of the National Service Plan 2021.  Also 
under Programme for Government 2021, HSE Mental Health will continue to work in partnership with NGO 
partners to provide digital services and supports as appropriate. These digital services and supports, which 
include SpunOut.ie, the crisis support service text50808, online Jigsaw supports and online counselling, are 
designed to increase our capacity for prevention and early intervention thereby ultimately reducing the need 
for child and adolescent mental health services. 

 

Since March 2020, there has been a steady increase in uptake of these digital supports, including those aimed at 
children and young people. The youth health website, SpunOut.ie, has been averaging 200,000 website visits 
per month which represents significant online traffic in the Irish context, the new crisis support service text5080 
managed almost 6,000 support conversations in the month of October alone, while Jigsaw’s wide range of 
online supports have allowed them to support young people even when face-to-face services have been 
curtailed. Indeed, because of the required changes in service delivery during Covid-19, young people will in the 
future have the choice to pick the mode of clinical support from Jigsaw which suits them best, whether that is 
face-to-face, over the phone or by video link. 
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Child and adolescent mental health services have continued to operate throughout the pandemic. Community 
services have remained open and have incorporated digital health methodologies into their services. In addition 
inpatient child and adolescent mental health services have remained operational throughout the panmdemic. 

 
I trust this information is of assistance to you but should you have any further queries please contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
_______________ 
Dr Sinead Reynolds 
General Manager Mental Health Services 
 


